ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
11 July 2016
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Bell, Armstrong, Boyd, Eggleston, Gibbs and Widd. Sleight. 
Apologies:  Councillor Sleight.
Ward Councillor Pollard attended for agenda item 6.

Clerk:  Alan Bravey.
There was one member of the public present.
The meeting was held at the Village Hall, Etton.

53/16 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting held on the 10 May should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
54/16 ISSUES RELATING TO EAST RIDING OF YORKSHIRE COUNCIL - The clerk report that he had no reply to the request made to East Riding of Yorkshire Council regarding the ponding at Chantry Lane and Warter Road.  Councillors also raised a safety concern regarding regular ponding of water on Main Road out of the village, which required resurfacing and additional gullies.  Large potholes were reported on Rootas Lane from Mill Farm to Malton Road.  A number of additional safety concerns were also raised.  A hedge near the Cherry Burton Bridge had overgrown onto the footpath so that people with push chairs had to walk on the road.  3 large sloe bushes had overgrown onto Gardham Road and because they were opposite a grass bank meant that pedestrians, cyclists and vehicles were at risk from oncoming cars.  There had been two accidents recently at the T junction with Malton Road and there was real concern that it was only a matter of time before a fatal road traffic accident occurred as a result of cars pulling out safely from Etton or Leconfield to be met by motorbikes overtaking at speed or cars approaching too fast.  A number of near misses were discussed.  Councillors called for a double solid white line to prevent overtaking and a reduction in the speed limit to 40mph.    

Resolved - that the Clerk would report all these issues to East Riding of Yorkshire Council.
55/16 CORRESPONDENCE– Resolved – (i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

· Pension Regulator - Conformation of declaration of compliance with new requirements
· PRS for Music - Consultation on new tariff on copyright music
· East Riding of Yorkshire Council 

· Proposals on Changes to Libraries / Customer Service Centres.  

· Agreeing to site a “Not Suitable for HGVs sign” at Rootas Lane

· Support promoting Superfast Broadband

· Support promoting Council Tax reduction eligibility 

· Support promoting YORSWITCH campaign

· Invite to Neighbourhood Planning Lessons Learned Event,  20 July Beverley 6pm - 8pm

(ii) that the Clerk would request that the new Multi Service Centre in Beverley show have late night and Saturday openings.
56/16 PLANNING MATTERS

a) Applications for comment – Resolved - that the Parish Council should support the objection of the Conservation Officer to the retrospective replacement of timber windows with PVC at 68 Main Street, Ettton.    
b) To note comments submitted following consultation with Parish Councillors which required a response prior to this meeting - Resolved - to note that i) no objection had been made for the removal of internal brick wall between sitting room and a long narrow passage/room and removal of sitting room timber floor and replace it with a concrete floor (retrospective) at Church Farm 14 Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PQ and ii) no objections had been made for alterations and extensions including erection of a single storey extension to rear, alterations to front and side, removal of chimney stack, creation of a covered access passage for 81 Main Street, Barnwell 79 Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PG
c) To note decisions of the Planning Authority - Resolved - to note that the following application had been approved by East Riding of Yorkshire Council i) Alterations and extensions at 79 Main Street, Etton
57/16 PURCHASING A PLOT OF LAND, 104 MAIN STREET, ETTON - The Council’s solicitor had advised that it was not legally possible to require future owners of 104 Main Street, Etton to maintain the plot of land if sold to the Parish Council.  The Clerk advised that deeds had been amended to show that the steps and wall had been excluded from the sale.  

Resolved - that the Parish Council should go ahead with the purchase of the land.    
58/16 PROPOSED CHANGES TO ETTON’S BUS SERVICE - The Parish Council had been invited to comment on proposed changes to the area’s bus service, which were being introduced because East Riding of Yorkshire Council needed to save £60 million over the next four years.  ERYC proposed to withdraw funding for the Service 142 on Sunday, which would therefore cease unless the bus operator chose to operate on a commercial basis.  The Parish Council noted that there had been very little feedback to its survey on the bus service and non to suggest that the loss of the Sunday bus service would have a significant impact on residents.


Resolved - that the Parish Council would not raise any objections to the proposal.    
59/16 QUEEN’s 90th BIRTHDAY CELEBRATIONS - The Light Dragoon Pub had hosted a traditional afternoon tea on the 11th June, followed by the Parish Council lightening the Parish Beacon.  The afternoon tea had gone well and more than 30 people had attended the beacon to toast the queen.  
Resolved - That landlord of the Light Dragoon be thanked for organising the party and that Councillors Sleight and Widd be thanked for filling and lighting the beacon.  
60/16 DOG FOULING - The Parish Council’s gardener had reported a good deal of dog fouling around the village benches, which made it very difficult to cut the grass using a strimmer.     Councillors discussed the littering problem on Warter Road, Dalton Road and Etton Road.
Resolved - That the Parish Council would purchase a litter bin to be installed next to the bench on Dalton Road and monitor the impact on levels of dog fouling and litter.
61/16 VILLAGE BENCHES - It was reported that one of the benches by the pond was broken beyond repair and had been removed.  Another was in need to repair and had been made safe pending works which had been quoted at £220. All other benches within the village were in need of making good and painting, which had been quoted at £550. 
Resolved - (i) that bench at the pond damaged beyond repair would not be replaced (ii) that the damaged bench would be repaired (iii) that further quotes for painting the village benches should be sought, in accordance with the Council’s Financial orders (iv) that the Parish Clerk was authorised to proceed with the best quality quote, which should include a weighting for local contractors.

62/16 WELCOME TO ETTON NEWSLETTER - Parish Councillors discussed a draft “Welcome to Etton Newsletter”, which would be targeted at new residents in the village.  A number of changes were proposed, including focusing more on local businesses and history.
Resolved - that Clerk would make the agreed amendments to the newsletter and pass to Councillors to issue as required.
63/16 TRANSPARENCY FUNDING - The Government had made funding available to smaller Parish Councils to help meet the additional burden of complying with the new Transparency Code.  
Resolved - that the Parish Council would use the funding to purchase a laptop, scanner and to cover the proportion of the Clerk’s salary for time taken updating the website.

64/16 FINANCIAL RISK ASSESSMENT 2016/17 - The Clerk presented the updated Financial Risk Assessment, which covered financial management, asset management, employment of staff and functions of the parish council.    

Resolved - That the Financial Risk Assessment should be adopted and monitored by the Clerk on a regular basis.
65/16 BUDGET MONITORING AND ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT -Resolved – (i) That the budget monitoring statement be noted and (ii) that the following accounts should be approved for payment:

	Item
	Description 
	Total (£)



	Clerk

	Salary July
	49.30

	Post Office


	PAYE July
	33.20

	Clerk

	Salary August
	49.70

	Post Office


	PAYE August
	32.80

	Village Hall


	2016_17 Room Hire
	99.00

	Clerk
	Purchase of Laptop (Grant Funded)
	449.97



	Clerk
	Purchase of Microsoft Office Home and Business Licence (Grant Funded)
	75.99


52/16
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS – Resolved - That Painting of the Village Lampposts should be added to next meeting of the Council, which would be held on the 12 September 2016 at 7:30 pm.
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
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